Westchester County Continuum of Care for the Homeless 

Meeting Minutes

January 14, 2010

Meeting Facilitators: Dahlia Austin and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

D. Austin, DCMH
J. DiPirro, WC Dept. of IT

K. Bertrand, PD&D
Dan Griffin, VVA

A. DeGregorio, DSS
P. Harper, HMIS

M. DeVivo, DCMH
S. Singh, DSS

D. Scholar, Mount Vernon HOPWA
Y. Spiegel, PD&D

 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

II. New municipal representatives

The member cities will be taking a more active role in the Partnership, sending representatives to these meetings. Alba Guevara from the Planning Dept. for Yonkers, D. Scholar from the Planning Dept. for Mount Vernon. Paul Anderson-Winchell from GCCC will ask to rep for White Plains, and C. Troum from HOPE will ask to rep for New Rochelle. 

III. Status of Warming Centers


a) Yonkers – 4 year-round sites run by Sharing Community. 70 clients per night


b) Mount Vernon - 1 seasonal site run by YMCA. 12 clients per night


c) New Rochelle - 1 seasonal site (Mayor has asked for it to be year-round) 5-8 per night


d) Peekskill – 1 year-round site at CHOP. 10 clients per night


e) White Plains -1 seasonal site at GCCC (requested to be year-round) 30+ men/5 women

Total of 140 people per night in Westchester without day-time shelter. Some of these may be undocumented, substance abusers, or unwilling to turn over their SSI. But many can be helped and moved into Permanent Housing. WCP will focus on that need.

IV. Current status

a. Drawdowns- no updates from Yonkers, LSHV (not provided). 

DCMH contracts are ALL either behind schedule, or ended and have large sums to be recouped by HUD.

DSS drawdowns are mostly up to date, except Children's Village, and Westhab STAIR and AFI.

Mount Vernon SHP projects are mostly OK. However, the S+C (especially SRO contracts) are behind schedule. Mount Vernon is already working to add units.

b. APRs

Mount Vernon has a few late APRs, including S+C projects which are pending service match documentation and a Renaissance project

DCMH is up to date

DSS is on schedule, excepting some Westhab APRs and possibly construction projects which are tracked separately – these should be investigated.

Yonkers – YMCA APRs are late

c. FY06 and FY07 Samaritan Initiatives

FY07 SHP Samaritan Initiative has hired all staff, and will start intakes 1/19! Clients should be in housing be end of this month. GCCC and Sharing Community have referred clients, but Diane Stern has concerns about clients referred as Chronic Homeless even though they are not known to DSS. How can an individual be homeless for long periods without entering system? Diane should identify which referrals are OK and can be housed and which referrals need more documentation from agencies.

FY06 S+C Samaritan Initiative was originally granted to HDSW, then transferred to VOA, but never executed. No beds exist after two years – agencies need money for case management to take on these clients. Suggestion is request from HUD to transform the project into SHP with staff funds. Alternately, we may be able combine the two projects, and use Westhab staffing funding from FY07 SHP Samaritan Initiative to provide case management for clients housed under FY06 Samaritan Initiative.

d. HMIS

A hard March deadline for digital APR generation will not happen. Instead, agencies should merely be encouraged to turn in next APR digitally and to work with Pat Harper to make this happen.

V. SPOA

Recent problems have arisen concerning the SPOA intake process. We need a precise definition (Transitional Housing or Institution) for half-way houses and other recovery facilities not in the CoC/HMIS. We also need to make clear the complexities involving facilities with both Permanent Housing and Emergency Shelter beds. S+C intakes may come only from the Emergency Shelter beds. This must be clear to both SPOA and the facility staff at these locations.

VI. 
Continuum of Care program suggestions to HUD

Next meeting date: 
Tuesday 2/23 at 2:00pm



